
LOTC City League Board Meeting Minutes 
3/4/24 
 
Attendees: Kitty Bozzini, April Razey, Fran Hepp, Carilyn Alexander, Lisa Kearns, and Kiki 
Hanover 
 
Meeting called to order at 10:38am 
 
1. Discussed the 50% attendance rule and that the way it is worded is a bit vague. The board is 

asking for clarification on the rule and suggests that the 50% rule to be per season. Fran will 
reach out to the rules committee and suggest clarification on the rule.  
 

2. Kiki to make a few minor website changes:  
i. Add prospective player info to site under forms and move up on home page 

ii. Spelling issue: Lisa Kearns – under F-Division 
 

3. Kitty and April will be meeting with Amy meeting on 4/8 prior to the end of the year review 
meeting. They will look at stats and talk about potential player movement.  
 

4. Kitty reviewed player updates. Briefly discussed team sizes and which teams want/need 
more players.  

i. New players: Christina Bergstrom (E) 
ii. Possible Players: Jen Vaghefi (K), Corey Geer (F), Grayson Dempsey (G or F) 

iii. Players who have left: I Team Red Paula Meyer, Cynthia Barry & Laurie Ivey 
 

5. Discussed the Review Meeting and who will attend. Determined that Fran, Carilyn, and Kiki 
will represent the board. Kiki will take notes, Fran will advise on Rules and Carilyn will be a 
board representative to make sure that the meeting runs smoothly and on time. It was 
determined that we need to host the meeting at the end of May.  
 

6. Briefly discussed the Senior Division and the possibility of adding another S Team. Need to 
discuss with Ian to determine if there is enough practice and match court time available. 
Lisa has created a short survey to send out to teams to gauge interest and see if this is even 
something we would want to do. Will wait for the go ahead from Kitty to send out.  

 
7. Briefly discussed our options for adding another level (J or H). In doing so, we would need to 

have only one I team. Not sure that is a viable option. Hoping to have more information 
from GPCL on whether a D5 line will be added which will affect the decision. Tabled the 
discussion to the next board meeting. 

 
Next meeting: April 15, 2024 at 10:30am  

Meeting adjourned 12:01pm 


